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SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
21 December 2023 
 
Correspondence In 
 
 
 
23/11/23: Response from Liza Butler, Member for South Coast re Bendalong Rd 
Thank you for your letter to me regarding the poor conditions of Bendalong Road and 
the suggestion of more involvement from the NSW Government in road maintenance in 
local areas. 
  
I have now written to the Hon Ron Hoenig MP, Minister for Local Government, with the concerns 
of the RHVA on the local road conditions and for the Minister to advise what action can be 
implemented to administer this important road maintenance project. 
  
I have included the Hon John Graham MLC, Minister for Roads, in my representations so he is 
aware of the situation of local road conditions. 
  
When I receive responses from the Ministers, I will forward these through to your group. 
  
I would also like to attend your meetings if I am available through the year. If you could advise my 
office of your future meeting dates, we can place them in the diary. 
  
Regards 
Liza Butler MP 
  
 Via Charmain North 
Electorate Officer 
 
21/11/23: Email from Joshua Gregory, NSW Rural Fire Service, Community 
Preparedness & Engagement in response to inquiry from RHVA member Corrina Klupiec re 
organising a visit and to talk about bushfire preparedness. Also a response from Corinna re 
same on 12/12/23. RHVA has no record of Corrina’s original email. 
 



28/11/12 Notification of Council Meeting Outcome and Gateway Determination Planning 
Proposal PP071 to Amend the Shoalhaven Local Environmental Plan 2014 – 88 North 
Bendalong Road BENDALONG. SCC supports request. 
 
 
12/12/23 Letter from BPKT Community Association to SCC general manager re council’s 
Application for A Special Rate Variation for 2024/2025. BPKT opposes rate rise unless 
council adheres to findings from AEC Review. 
Similar email from Berry Forum followed on 12/12/23 
 
1/12/23 Email from SCC Community Connections notifying of Exhibition of Draft 
Resourcing Strategy, SRV options survey, Service Review Program. 
 
 
Correspondence Out 
 
27/11/23 
Letter from RHVA in support of Manyana Matters Environmental Association submission to 
the Inquiry into the Planning System and the Impacts of Climate Change. 
 
27/11/23 RHVA letter To the Honourable Sue Higginson MLC INQUIRY INTO THE 
PLANNING SYSTEM AND THE IMPACTS OF CLIMATE CHANGE ON THE 
ENVIRONMENT AND COMMUNITIES 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


